
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 
 

 

2nd December 2022 

 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

 

Happy December everyone!  

 

Diary Dates 
 

Sunday 4th December: Christingle Service at St. Leonard’s Church (10.00am) 

Monday 5th December: KS1 dress rehearsal 

Tuesday 6th December: Flu vaccinations 

Wednesday 7th December: KS1 performances (9.30am & 1.45pm); Early Years dress 

rehearsal 

Thursday 8th December: KS2 dress rehearsal 

Friday 9th December: KS2 performances (9.30am & 1.45pm); Christmas Jumper Day 

Wednesday 14th December: EYFS nativity performance (9.30am); Christmas Dinner 

Friday 16th December: Cup Assembly (9.00am); End of Term 2 – Merry Christmas!  

 

Christingle Service 

St Leonard’s Church (Denton Church) are holding a Christingle Service this Sunday 4th 

December at 10.00am. All families are welcome to attend.  

 

Piano lessons 

Rachel Fryer, our piano teacher, presented the assembly this Wednesday together 

with her pupils. She still has a few spaces for pupils. Lessons take place during school 

hours on a Monday. If your child might be interested in learning piano or keyboard 

with her, please email: info@rachelfryer.co.uk for more information. The school can 

help cover the cost of lessons if your child is pupil premium. 

 

Staffing update: Reception 

Following a successful interview process, we have appointed Mrs Rachel Reffell as 

Reception Class Teacher, who will start in January.  

 

Breakfast Club 

For those of you interested, we are trying once more start a Breakfast Club from 

January (7.30-8.30am). The cost has been reduced to £4 per session or £15 per week. 

NB. Sports Cool, the club provider, need at least 5 children signed up each day in 

order to make it financially viable. Further information was sent out via School Ping this 

morning.  
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Cost of Living Newsletter 

Also attached is November’s cost of living newsletter.  

 

Please contact the school office if you require any further information.  

 

I hope you enjoy the weekend.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

 
Mr Guy Walsh 

Headteacher         


